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COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE – MARCH 22, 2004 

ROYAL PALM DRIVE 
TRAFFIC OPERATION 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 

That traffic calming measures not be installed on Royal Palm Drive based on the findings 
provided through several site investigations regarding potential test-driving of vehicles on the 
roadway from the local car dealerships. 

Purpose 

To further assess the potential test-driving of vehicles on Royal Palm Drive upon Engineering 
Staff consulting with the BMW Canada Inc. and Mercedes-Benz Canada Inc. dealerships. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

At its meeting on January 26, 2004 Council resolved: 
 

“That Engineering Staff be directed to undertake a further traffic study on Royal Palm 
Drive during peak test-driving infiltration periods, and provide a report to the Committee of 
the Whole meeting of March 22, 2004; and 
 
That staff advise BMW Canada Inc. and Mercedes-Benz Canada Inc. that no test-driving 
of vehicles is to occur on Royal Palm Drive or Crestwood Road.” 
 

A letter was sent by staff to both dealerships requesting that vehicles not be test-driven on either 
Royal Palm Drive or Crestwood Road. 
 
Engineering Staff met with both dealerships to discuss their peak test-driving infiltration periods.  
Both dealerships advised that they have ceased to test-drive their vehicles on either roadway.  
The respective representatives from the dealerships stated that there is no such ‘peak test-driving 
infiltration periods’ as the vehicles do not specifically use Royal Palm Drive or Crestwood Road 
as a ‘test’ road. 
 
Engineering Staff scheduled several general site investigations at various times to determine if 
vehicles are being test-driven on either roadway.  The volume of traffic was low during the times 
staff was out on site.  None of the vehicles were observed to have dealership license plates. 
 
Therefore, a formal traffic study on Royal Palm Drive during peak test-driving infiltration periods 
cannot be ascertained, as it appears that the road is no longer utilized as a ‘test-driving’ route. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
The recommendation is consistent with Vaughan Vision 2007 as to improve community safety 
through design, prevention, enforcement and education (1.1.1). 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council and the necessary resources 
have been allocated and approved. 
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Conclusion 

Based on staff’s further review, it is recommended that traffic calming measures not be installed 
on Royal Palm Drive. 

Attachments 

1. Location Map 
2. Extract from Council meeting of January 26, 2004, Report No. 5, Item No. 7 

Report prepared by 

Mike Dokman, Acting Transportation Supervisor, ext. 8031 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng.     Michael Won, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works  Director of Development/Transportation 

Engineering 
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